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FURTHER UPDATE ON  

THE POSSIBLE MAJOR TRANSACTION RELATING TO THE POSSIBLE SPIN-

OFF AND SEPARATE LISTING OF BHARAT FIH LIMITED ON  

BSE LIMITED AND NATIONAL STOCK EXCHANGE OF INDIA LIMITED 
 

Reference is made to the Company’s announcement dated 20 October 2022 (the “Announcement”) 

and the Company’s 2022 annual report as issued and published on 13 April 2023. Terms defined in 

the Announcement have the same meanings when used in this announcement.  

 

As noted in page 25 of the Company’s 2022 annual report, BFIH received final observations from the 

Securities and Exchange Board of India (“SEBI”) on 10 June 2022, which means that BFIH can file a 

red herring prospectus with SEBI and such other authorities as may be required and subsequently 

launch the Proposed Spin-off.  

 

Further to the Announcement, in view of the current market conditions since the date of the 

Announcement, BFIH has decided to further delay the timetable for its Proposed Spin-off, which 

accordingly will not be open for subscription by 9 June 2023, being the last date on which the Proposed 

Spin-off can be open for subscription according to the final observations received from SEBI. The 

Company still considers that the Proposed Spin-off (if it proceeds) will be commercially beneficial to 

the Company and BFIH as explained in the Announcement and the Circular and the Company intends 

to continue to pursue the Proposed Spin-off when market conditions improve.  

 

Shareholders and potential investors of the Company should note that the Proposed Spin-off is subject 

to, among other things, applicable laws and regulations, market conditions and other factors and 

accordingly, there is no assurance that the Proposed Spin-off will take place or as to when it may take 

place. 

 

Further announcement(s) will be made by the Company in respect of the Proposed Spin-off as and 

when appropriate.   
 
                                                                                                                  By Order of the Board 

                                                                                                                          CHIH Yu Yang  

                                                                                                                         Acting Chairman  
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